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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 4th March 2014 at 
Tarskavaig Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Archie Maccalman




Roddy Murray





Flora Maclean




Claire Hannah




Pauline Lyle

IN ATTENDANCE:
John Duncan MacInnes, John MacDonald
1. APOLOGIES                           
                                               Margaret Colpus
2. PRESENTATION  BY LIZ DOBSON, NHS Practice Manager Sleat/Broadford
Roddy Murray welcomed Liz Dobson to the meeting who has attended to present news of possible changes to IT systems and practices that are proposed to see a more streamlined system at the Sleat and Broadford  surgeries. In the last three years there have been attempts to have the surgeries work closer together. These are PMS practices, with staff are now on annualised hours contracts which allows greater flexibility for cover. 18 months ago a new telephone system was introduced for both Broadford and Sleat making the cover for phone calls more flexible. Liz Dobson advised that the workload for both practices has increased and so more efficient ways of working are bring sourced. With two separate practices the same amount of work is required for the NHS Board which is duplication. One option was assessed as to merge the two practices to reduce this duplication but this would require the merge of the two IT systems. This has been estimated initially at over £10k and is a large systems integration and would require a communication to every patient. Business meetings have recently been held at both locations, but progress to date has been limited. The data available for each practice is not the same but it does allow patients to make appointments when the other practice is closed. Sleat is also a dispensing practice whereas Broadford isn’t. The NHS is now at the point as to whether it is viable for these changes to take place at considerable cost and workload. The appointment system would have to be reviewed too, and this causes a problem with the spread of workload over the two locations. Much more work is needed to look at the appointment system and patients would need to be informed individually why these changes may be worth doing. 
In addition the nurses and reception staff would rotate if this was to happen and imminently a Sleat GP will be working at Broadford for a month. The GP’s would need to be happy to adopt this new system although Dr Venters will continue to do both. The trial period will be reviewed over coming weeks. It is accepted that patients do prefer to see the doctor they have been used to, and this would have to be at both locations if required.

Ms Dobson added that there is a Broadford Patient Participation group which are volunteers that meet every two months to review any issues with the practice. They do have a website and minutes of the meeting since its inception in 2012 are available online. It was pointed out that there is at least one Sleat resident on the group. It was suggested at one meeting that Sleat may need to have its own PPG and an offer has been made for anybody in Sleat to go and see the group at work. If a merger was to take place that a single PPH for both practices would be the logical way forward. Ms Dobson offered to assist in setting up a PPG group in Sleat. Pauline Lyle suggested that if a Sleat PPG was established then if a merger took place then both PPG’s would be merged. Mrs Lyle said she preferred to see the same doctor and would be prepared to go to Broadford to see him/her and that elderly patients may not be able to be so flexible. If a sudden illness occurred then a patient would be seen immediately.
Broadford PPG have also set up a community transport scheme. Claire Hannah said how pleased she is with the service in this area and was concerned that a merger may compromise the current levels and the jobs involved. Integration of systems should not jeopardise local jobs. Roddy Murray asked about the continuation of the dispensing function at Sleat  as against Broadford which uses the local pharmacy. Roddy re-iterated the requirements to protect jobs and the pharmacy. He asked if a merger took place would the dispensing practice be jeopardised. Rob Ware reminded that the Pharmaceutical Care Plan suggested that unless there was a commercial operator appearing in Sleat then the dispensing function would be retained. Ageing and increasing population is a key factor at Sleat. Rob asked if the £10k is ring-fenced and Liz answered that it would be a new submission and funds would have to be found. Ms Dobson felt that in manpower terms both practices was at its limit and no reductions in headcount would be practical at this time. Liz Dobson felt that if Sleat did not want its own PPG then the Community Council would be the ideal conduit for any issues between the Sleat community and the NHS practices. John MacDonald said that he prefers to see the same doctor every time where possible and quoted locations elsewhere.  This benefits the doctor but in Sleat there is only ever one doctor on at a time whereas in Broadford there are more doctors and so there is often a support system this way. Pauline Lyle said that a lot of people wanted to have both male and female doctors available. John Duncan MacInnes quoted other areas where online appointments are available and in some instances receptionists have been removed. All agreed that people still wanted a face to face approach and a receptionist is a good front line resource. Flora asked if there could be a time when perhaps two doctors working in Sleat for periods, but it was an unknown question as to who might use either practice. Liz Dobson said that Carbost and Glenelg surgeries are planned to remain as they are with doctors and receptionists. There is limited hours coverage at both locations.
Rob said that he thought these proposals are very much work in progress and said that the financial cost may be the stumbling point. He felt that the service at Sleat was very good and there are lots of positive points. Roddy asked again about the PPG for Sleat and it would be the practice that would do the communication exercise. In Carbost it was agreed that the Community Council was the best forum for discussion rather than a dedicated PPG group. Liz Dobson will advise the website details for Sleat residents to take a look. It would be up to Sleat residents to give their views on a PPG.

Roddy thanked Ms Dobson for her valuable update and looked forward to working closer with the practices as these proposals are further assessed at NHS level.

3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes from the 4th February were moved for adoption by Pauline Lyle, seconded by Archie Maccalman and approved unanimously.
MATTERS ARISING:

Rob Ware reviewed the SW meeting and has since written a letter to Joanna Peebles asking for answers on the key points from the meeting on the 4th. This was sent on 21st February and to date no response has been given although the letter has been acknowledged. Roddy said that it has been three years of SW spending money with a system that is still not working. When a reply from JP is available Roddy said that there are several options to pursue this further, both to the Public Services Ombudsman and the Office of the Water Regulator. Claire Hannah asked if we had asked for the costs of the infrastructure to date. John MacDonald repeated that SW had been told time after time that their proposals would not work and we are still without a sustainable reliable supply.
Flora Maclean that no further  funds are available for further donations this budget year. 

Rob reviewed the roads issuse and reported back. He will write to Sandy MacVarish with the key points.

4. SERVICE POINT CLOSURES-HIGHLAND COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE REVIEW
Roddy gave an update on the fast moving process following the announcement by the Highland Council of the proposed closure of 23 out of 35 Service Points. A document was prepared by the Community Councils and sent to the Highland Council on 25th February ahead of the Committee Meeting the following day. Roddy read out the key points of the Customer Service Review and updated on what happened over those days.  An electronic petition has been raised and hard copy forms were distributed by Cllr. Hamish Fraser. The full Council will debate the issue on 13th of March but this should NOT be viewed as a u-turn and we believe that the Council will still put this through but it will be down to the 80 Councillors with the independent group asking for the status quo. Rob said that the key issue was that there has been no consultation with communities on this important issue. Roddy outlined what happened on this issue at the Ward Forum which became very heated and two of the four Councillors will vote against the closures. Cllr Millar is for this and Ian Renwick sits on the fence. Roddy gave a summary of his conversation with Drew Hendry who had called him to ask ‘what the problem was?  This was followed by a general discussion about the current changes and each of the Councillors present and members of the public had strong opinions and shared these. Roddy suggested that there could be a legal challenge to the proposals, either to the Court of Session or the Committee for Standards in Public Life. 
5. SCOTTISH WATER
Rob advised that he had been to the opening ceremony of Kilbeg and had met Stuart MacPherson, SM of HIE who asked for an update on what had been happening with SW. He advised that he offered his support and he himself had been concerned for some time that the issue was being ‘fudged’ by the company. Rob had also spoken to the Kilbeg project group, Donald Angaidh MacLennan and this will be followed by a more detailed conversation about the infrastructure issues with SW.
6. TORABHAIG DISTILLERY
Rob updated the group on what he had learned about the new distillery project, particularly any impact with Scottish Water. It was agreed that the Community Council give their full support to the project, bringing jobs and growth to Sleat.
SOCIAL MEDIA IN THE SCC
Rob had raised this issue as an item to try to draw the Council to new methods of disseminating information. This is because at present we rely on Duncan MacInnes for his weekly communications newsletter using the extensive database. The SCC does not have access to this database and so the suggestion of a Facebook page was considered. Unless we try and get our own database then using other methods may help. Archie Maccalman agreed and thought that Facebook and Twitter could be useful as well as the MailChimp newsletter system. Rob said that he was fully aware of what the Trust’s role in using its Facebook page as against what SCC would use it for. Rob will set something up. 

CORRESPONDENCE
Nothing has been received.
AOCB

Pauline asked if there had been any development on trying to recruit a new person to become a member of the SCC. It was suggested that someone from Drunfearn might be considered and so Rob will write to Moira Johnson.  Rob will do a poster for the notice boards.

Claire Hannah mentioned that there would be an announcement about a local project in the media tomorrow

Roddy updated on the Ward Forum with presentations from Police Scotland who believe things to be improving. The Fire Service advised that they are still having difficulties in recruiting retained firefighters in a number of areas. The NHS Single-site hospital decision would be delayed because of additional consultation required by the Scottish Government which will start in April.

Rob reminded that the HC Environment Grant is still available. Flora asked if skips for beach cleans were still available and we will chase this up. Claire suggested that the school could benefit from such a grant and she will ask the Headteacher.  Rob will send the link to the form. Visit Sleat may also apply for floral displays at the Pier.
John MacDonald raised the issue about signage at the Skye Bridge and no direction for anybody to come to Sleat. Rob has been chasing up the Transport Scotland Manager about the Breakish area where works for the pavement are about to start. He hasn’t replied and this will be chased up. This remains a huge issue that we have no Tourism signage for Sleat both south and northbound, and will continue to be pursued.
The meeting closed at 2100
Next Meeting is at Ardvasar Hall on Tuesday 1st April at 1930
